Louisiana Developmental Disabilities Council Executive Committee Meeting
October 19th, 2022

RASHAD BRISTO: Good morning, everyone. Thank you for taking the time out this morning. We're going to go ahead and get ready to get started. The quarterly meeting of the executive committee for the developmental council now come to order. Just want to say thank you for taking time out of your busy day this morning, all of our attendees. Thank you. Before going any further we're going to do a roll call to make sure we have established a quorum.

AMY DEAVILLE: Mr. Bristo.

RASHAD BRISTO: Present. Thank you. It's still early.

AMY DEAVILLE: Ms. Banks.

NICOLE BANKS: Present.

AMY DEAVILLE: Ms. Basile.

KIM BASILE: Present.

AMY DEAVILLE: Dr. McKee.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Present.

AMY DEAVILLE: Jill Hano.

JILL HANO: Present.

AMY DEAVILLE: You have a quorum.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you. I thought she called my name. That was why. I'm glad to be back and see everyone. Let's go ahead and put the mission statement up and go over the ground rules. Mission statement for the Louisiana Developmental Disabilities Council to increase independence, self-determination, productivity, integration and inclusion for Louisianians with developmental disabilities by engaging in advocacy, capacity building and systems change.

Just a few teleconference protocols. Council meetings shall be accessible via Zoom and live streamed on YouTube. Council and committee members will participate via Zoom and shall be considered present when they display a live feed of their face with their first and last name. Have microphones muted unless

called upon by the chairperson. Electronically raise their hand to request the chair recognize them to speak. Once recognized by the chair their microphone shall be turned on. After speaking the microphone shall be returned to mute. Guests may participate via Zoom or observe meetings live on YouTube. All public meetings shall be recorded and may be made available on the council's YouTube channel as determined appropriate by the chairperson. Public comments submitted during the meeting via any format shall be considered. the Zoom meeting guests may electronically raise their hand to request to comment. Upon being recognized to speak by the chair their microphone shall be turned on. After speaking the microphone shall be returned to mute. Post comments relevant to the item under consideration in the chat box. Public comments of a person's character will not be heard. If the comment continues after being asked to stop by the chairperson council staff may be instructed to end the meeting. Chairperson will notify executive committee of this occurrence. Council chair will seek guidance to determine if legally appropriate to redact or share the video of council meeting.

Moving forward, next item up for business is approval of the meeting summary for July 20 executive committee meeting which was distributed. The meeting summary will not be read unless requested by a member. Are there any corrections? Do we have any in the chat box? A question? So there are no objections, the meeting summary is approved. Seeing none in the chat box. Like I said, meeting summary is approved.

So moving forward, proposal for Youth Leadership Forum contract. The next item is the Youth Leadership Forum contract. Do we have any discussion? Ms. DeJean, you're recognized.

LILLIAN DEJEAN: Hi, everyone. Thank you so much for allowing me to speak to you today. Our YLF ad hoc committee has been working very hard over the past year to develop a Youth Leadership Forum for our state that fits our state and also adheres to national standards. So there is an association called the association for Youth Leadership Forum. It is the, you know, total of all the Youth Leadership Forums across the country.

Over 30 states have YLFs currently. And they set national standards for YLFs. And so we had two submissions for a fiscal agent for our YLF here in Louisiana. And when these two submissions were brought forward to our committee, our committee was really confused by one. So we had a proposal by Families Helping Families of Greater Baton Rouge and a proposal by Families Helping Families of Acadiana. And my committee was actually very confused by Greater Baton Rouge's because it didn't seem to be in line with any of the committee's work that we had done so far. didn't really seem to plan a YLF. And as I polled through the standards from the national association, I realized that it actually wouldn't be able to be called a YLF by national standards because it doesn't include like, for instance, the ADA definition of disability which is a requirement for YLFs. And it didn't really emphasize empowering people with disabilities, which is also a requirement by national standards.

On the other hand, we also had a submission by Families Helping Families of Acadiana. And so Families Helping Families of Acadiana really adhered to what our committee had already planned and decided for our YLF and really, really, you know, through long discussions, like I said, had decided it really adheres to national standards, so we know that we'll have no issues with the national association. And it's tailored to what fits our state and our DD Council as well. And so our committee ultimately decided to recommend the proposal that Families Helping Families of Acadiana submitted because we feel like Families Helping Families of Acadiana really demonstrated an ability to maintain the integrity of your Youth Leadership Forum. And for our youth that's going to be imperative. Especially as we expect them to become adult advocates in our community I would be happy to answer any questions that the committee may have.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you, Ms. DeJean. Do we have any questions in regard from the committee members? Ms. Corley, I see your hand. Recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

CORHONDA CORLEY: Great morning, Mr. Chair and executive council. Okay. So I've had the opportunity

to review all of the actual meetings as well as I participated in a lot of the meetings and it was a lot of information that was not addressed that left me questioning things such as what are the actual national standards, right. So number one, I'm sure the agenda and stuff that was proposed that does not show where they're actually really teaching leadership, but more of just telling them the history of disabilities. And with leadership there's classes that actually teach them about advocacy and how to actually get things accomplished in the disabilities arena.

This here is being held at a university which can then get people confused with things that maybe LAPIE or LRS is actually doing as it relates to career and technical training or college preparedness. And it's not going to afford individuals with disabilities the opportunity to actually be able to matriculate through the building. I know that in this actual situation they want the kids to be housed in a dormitory. Dormitories are closed to the public throughout. They're not about to just allow us to walk through there with our children with disabilities so that they can actually get acclimated to actually staying there over a weekend.

So we have to be very honest about what it's going to look like and what all is going to address. there were a lot of questions as it related to what the fiscal agent would actually be able to do and not be able to do that's not actually outlined in the contract. So those questions actually were left unanswered and those are the questions that I actually have today for our executive committee. How can we choose a proposal when we don't even have a contract yet that actually states what that fiscal agent will be responsible to adhere to. So we do need to look at that and then once we look at that and we have created a contract then we need to actually let the solicitation of proposals go back out. Because that is not something that has actually been addressed. there was a lot of things in regards to that. If you just go back and look at the meeting that happened on the other day as well as the meeting prior to that.

And I also want to express that there was no

diversity representation on that actual ad hoc. I brought it up every single meeting. No diversity. So diversity, equity and inclusion need to be at the forefront for every single committee as well as the training for whatever fiscal agent and the staff that will be working with our individuals with disabilities in YLF.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Ms. Corley. Ms. DeJean has her hand raised. I'm going to yield the floor to Ms. DeJean. Ms. DeJean, you have the floor.

LILLIAN DEJEAN: Hey, everyone. So Ms. Corley stated a lot of questions and a lot of concerns. Actually, most of these concerns and these questions have been addressed in our committee meetings. I think, you know, a lot of the problem comes in is Ms. Corley is right, our meetings do contain a lot of information because planning YLFs are no simple deal, correct. And so we've had a lot of very dense meetings and a lot of these topics were, you know, discussed at very specific meetings. So I'll go through each of the concerns and explain where the information and the decisions came from.

So the first concern was where do these national standards come from. Many times our committee has referred to the AYLF manual. I will put that in the chat right now. There is the link. So there is a manual that guides the running of YLFs across the country. So we make sure that YLFs are following best practices for our youth, right. So Ms. Corley also had a lot of concerns about our schedule. So our schedule isn't just focused on let's say legislative advocacy, right. It's also focused on self-advocacy as well. So I'd be happy to drop the schedule in the chat also. Just let me know if that's something that you guys would like. For instance, we have a session planned on managing your mental health. We understand people with disabilities are more likely to face mental health issues, so we felt like that was important when talking about leadership because if you're not mentally healthy yourself, how are you then going to go and lead an entire community, right. We also have a section on dating and relationships so our delegates know how to have healthy relationships in their life. We also have

sessions on legislative advocacy and disability history. And one of the things is disability history is recommended by the national association because if you don't know where you come from, how do you know where you're going.

The third concern that I noticed she had was pertaining to the university. Many YLFs across the country host their YLFs on a university campus. So your delegates have that opportunity to experience what going to college feels like away from your mom and dad. So they have that opportunity to experience sleeping away at home in a safe environment where, you know, they're learning, they're growing as individuals, but they also have that extra support that they need and they get to figure out, okay, maybe living in a dorm is going to be great or maybe living in a dorm really just isn't for me. Either way they get empowered to make that decision for their own future.

Third, there was a conversation about what the fiscal agent is and is not able to do. Some of those conversations weren't had in our committee because it really was up to DDC contract rules, right. And thirdly, I would like to address the issue of diversity. We understand for our youth we need to have diversity. That's actually in the AYLF standards that our staff and delegate population is representative of the racial, socioeconomic and disability diversity of our state. So we made sure to have multiple disabilities represented on our committee such as blindness, autism, chronic illness, etc. We also had some racial diversity. However, as you guys know getting quorum post Covid has been incredibly difficult. So sometimes our committee meetings are smaller than usual and so therefore we don't have as much diversity or as much diversity as we really intended to have because getting quorum and people to show up to meetings is nearly impossible these days. would be happy to answer any more questions you quys have. I know that was a lot. But our committee has worked really diligently to put on a YLF that will do justice to our state.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you, Ms. DeJean. SPEAKER: Jill Hano has her hand raised.

RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. Hano, you have the floor. You're recognized by the chair. And let me remind everybody, we also, I forgot to mention this in the minutes when we opened the meeting. We have a three-minute time so be considerate of other people's time because we do have other meetings going back-to-back. We don't want to intrude up on another committee meeting. Ms. Hano, you have the floor.

JILL HANO: I just wanted to put it in record that I was on this ad hoc committee, and I've been a council member for quite some time. And by all the knowledge I've gained you can't have a contract before you have a statement of proposals because the statement, the proposal is essentially the request for a contract. So we as a YLF committee, our job is done. And we greatly looked at the two proposals for the convening for the contract as the fiscal agent. And then the contract, once we decide on, cause we're not giving contracts to two fiscal agents. Like you submit a proposal, you cannot contract, that's not how that works. And another point, if that's allowed, chairman?

RASHAD BRISTO: Yes, it's allowed.

JILL HANO: The contract is, and I learned this the hard way, contracts are done in-house. So beyond us choosing FHF of Acadiana-- man, I'm sorry, y'all. I don't know. But choosing, I think choosing the contractor was, or choosing the fiscal agent was kind of a stopping point for our committee. And then like I said, the contract deals with in-house. And then I see your comment, Ms. Corley. All that we have discussed--Lillian, am I overstepping? I'm sorry.

RASHAD BRISTO: One minute. Before we go any further, thank you for your comments, Ms. Hano. Still want to be considerate of time. Do we have other committee members--

JILL HANO: Sorry.

RASHAD BRISTO: No. You're good. Do we have any other committee members who have questions in regards to the discussion in regards to the YLF contract? Dr. McKee, I see your hand. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Greetings and good morning to everyone. I have a question for Ms. DeJean. Ms.

DeJean, your recommendation is for the contract to go to Acadiana?

RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. DeJean, you can respond.

LILLIAN DEJEAN: I'm sorry. Somehow after three years I'm still not good at Zoom. But yes, that is the committee's recommendation.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Okay. And so typically historically what I have witnessed is that when a committee makes a recommendation, they are making a recommendation to the executive committee to approve their recommendation. I think in terms of the dialogue as to who gets the contract as the decision is ultimately up to the committee. But it sounds like Ms. DeJean and her committee is recommending us to approve what their recommendation is. Now I did look at the contracts. I am noticing the contract from Baton Rouge is 12,000-dollars more than the Acadian contract. reading that correctly? Is it 12,000 more? Is the proposal 12 grand more?

LILLIAN DEJEAN: Amy, can you answer that?

AMY DEAVILLE: Yeah. I'm pulling it up. Let me check their budget detail.

LILLIAN DEJEAN: So for context the DD Council has allotted 30,000-dollars to go to YLF. We are anticipating funding from LRS and LDOE. The funding from LRS and LDOE will likely only be distributed once we have that fiscal agent in place. And both of those will be based on what they can pay for based on the contracts with the federal government.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Right. Okay. Cause that was my concern. My concern was I noticed that Baton Rouge pulls 42,000 and Acadiana pulls 30,000.

AMY DEAVILLE: I'm sorry, Dr. McKee. I'm looking at it so I can see right now. What they're showing is that they had, they anticipate some funds from an additional source, and they were just putting that in there to show that they had I guess a commitment of funds from another source that's not the DD. So you see in the column that's requested from DHH, it's actually 5-dollars less than the 30,000 that the DD Council allotted them. Allotted the project.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Okay. And then so the other point-- and first of all, I want to commend Ms. DeJean

on her work. This has been a vision that Ms. DeJean has been trying to get the DD Council to even consider for at least three or four years. And so one, we need to start with acknowledgment the amount of work that she has put into this. It's without saying we know that Ms. DeJean served as a DD Council member for many years, and I am confident that her recommendation is something that should be considered. Now I don't know any contract, any person individually. relationships with anyone. I can just speak to what I have witnessed Ms. DeJean and the work that she has done as a council member and as an individual for the past few years trying to get this together. So just for us to sit at the table and see this, folks, historically this is miraculously to say the least. do respect her recommendation on who she feels best to go with. I don't know anybody personally. have any ties. So I do respect her recommendation.

Now with that being said, I am concerned that I am not seeing enough diversity. You know that's what I always talk about. There's a reason why I say that. Do lack in that area. I am concerned about that. I believe that Ms. DeJean has spoken to her attempts to make sure that this is happening. I do know the people she has reached out to serve on that YLF. So that's my position. I am fully confident in Ms. DeJean's recommendation and that is my position.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Dr. McKee. Any other comments on committee? Questions from committee members in regards to the YLF contract. Jill, is your hand up from the first time or did you raise your hand again?

JILL HANO: Again.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Hold that thought one second. I want to check the chat before we go any further and I'll come back to you, okay. Do we have any comments in the chat box?

EBONY HAVEN: Okay. So Ms. Corley said the amount of funding has not been confirmed. The rubric for attending, not confirmed. Black and brown individuals being on the committee did not occur. What will training look like for the staff, not confirmed. Now we're talking about addressing mental health, but have

not stated in what capacity and by whom. And then Lillian's response was just FYI we have confirmed funding from DDC. We anticipate funding from LRS and The last two funding sources will be based on So now that we have a schedule finalized last Friday LRS and LDOE will be able to provide more specific numbers. The rubric for attendance is pulled from the national association for YLFs. Staff training and presenters will be determined by fiscal agent which is why today's decision is so important. Ms. Corley responded, how will the contract be eliminated and has not been addressed. DDC only confirmed 30,000, but we still don't have confirmation from LRS and LDOE who can pull out at any time.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you for that, Ms. Corley. And thank you for responding, Ms. DeJean. Ms. Hano, I see your hand. You're recognized. You have the floor.

JILL HANO: I just wanted to echo what Dr. McKee said because as a committee we-- now hear me out cause the first part sounds depressing. But as a committee we go to meetings four times a year and we show up for a two-hour meeting and we get all our work done to make this YLF possible. But Lillian has been the one breathing, eating, breathing, sleeping YLF for one year. So again, to echo what Dr. McKee said, I just want to comment on Lillian's amazing efforts to get this YLF a part of Louisiana. And I'm glad I could be just a small part of it. Thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Ms. Hano. Dr. McKee, I see your hand. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Thank you so much for being recognized, Mr. Chair. And I promise I won't take up much of your time. I do hear the concerns of the public and I am rest assured and I'm asking the public to extend some grace as these youth and these leaders they are trying to build something. They are working really hard to try to build something. And I'm just asking that we allow Ms. DeJean the opportunity to build this. She has worked hard. She has put together this team. And I'm asking, I know there's concerns about different issues as it relates to how we're going to get to where we need to go. But I'm asking the

public to extend some grace to Ms. DeJean and her team and the years of work that they have put into place. feel strongly that her recommendation, her committee's recommendation is the recommendation that this executive committee should accept at this time. believe that these issues that the public are making us aware of, which I fully respect, I am certain that Ms. DeJean will ensure that these issues are met, that these things will happen. I am confident, and I have said that six times, that she will ensure that these things will take place. And so to just, you know, to put some rest and some calm, they are trying to build something. And so my position again is to go along with the recommendation of the committee with the individuals that they feel is best for this contract this year. And I yield. Thank you, Mr. Chair.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Dr. McKee. Do we have any other comments from committee members, public?

HANNAH JENKINS: Lillian and Corhonda both have their hands raised.

RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. Corley, you're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

CORHONDA CORLEY: Thank you so much, Mr. Chair and executive committee. And I want to thank Dr. McKee for her statements. My frustration is not with Ms. DeJean. I do understand that that's a child. My frustration is actually that number one, we had a committee that did not have indigenous black and brown representation on it in any shape or form. And it was stated not only by me at every single meeting, but Ms. Polotzola stated it as well. That everybody needed to address that concern and it never got addressed. So I cannot, you know, have frustration towards a child when we're adults and that's what we're posed with actually addressing.

But in addition to that, conflicts of interest may need to be looked at. Families Helping Families of Acadian actually sat on this ad hoc committee, and they got off on this Friday when we actually heard the solicitation of proposals of who it was being heard from. They were on there every single meeting. They sat on the committee. So it's a conflict of interest. And so when I bring up things, I want people to understand that I'm not bringing it up to be the bad

I'm bringing it up because it's illegal and because we are already faced with the task of the federal government looking at us for not doing things as it relates to individuals with disabilities having diversity at the forefront, having equity and equality at the forefront as well as inclusion. And we have to be mindful of that in making sure of that. parent of a child with a disability and as your national advocate I make sure that I bring that to forefront. I don't want any population of individuals to be excluded. And that's what's actually happening and that's what happened with this committee, and it was not at the fault of Ms. DeJean because again, she's a child. We are adults and as adults we are posed with that task--

RASHAD BRISTO: Excuse me, Ms. Corley. For the sake of being on public record we are going to refer to Ms. DeJean strictly by her title. We don't want to make the distinction between adulthood or anything of that point because that can be misinterpreted being insulting to some that's part of this council meeting.

CORHONDA CORLEY: No problem at all, Mr. Chair. As it relates to me, let me state it in a much more appropriate manner for everyone else. As it relates to me with the age to Ms. DeJean, Ms. DeJean, I'm old enough to be her parent. So when I state that she's a child, she's a self-advocate that I respect, but when we look at everyone's age that is at the table as far as in some of those that are on the executive committee and some of the staff, she is, we're old enough to be her parent. And so I want us--

RASHAD BRISTO: But Ms. Corley, I do want to recognize the level of maturity that Ms. DeJean exemplifies before the council and as well as her actions in the public as well understanding there's an age difference, but we're not going to be able to tolerate her being referred to a child because that can be demeaning and insulting. It's no different than somebody calling me handicap which I really don't like to hear. But truth be told, that's just what some people say. I just want you to proceed moving forward just talking about the business at hand, but not referring to Ms. DeJean in regards to her level of

maturity.

CORHONDA CORLEY: And I respect that, Mr. Chair. And I wasn't saying that in regards to her age or maturity or anything. To her level of maturity, let me say that. I was saying that as it relates to age and how as much older adults, we did not address that issue that I kept bringing up on more than one occasion. And that us as much older adults need to be mindful of these different committees and making sure that the representation is there. Cause the representation was not there being us as much more older or seasoned adults. Thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Corley. Ms. DeJean, you had your hand up, but I see that it's gone down so assuming that you're yielding the floor. Ms. Hano, you've already had an opportunity to present your point three times. At this point I just want to see do we have any more questions. I see you, Ms. Hano, but given the temperament of this and the fact that we're getting ready to move into a decision regarding moving forward to the proposal. Do we have any more discussion in regards to this because I'm ready to entertain a motion in regards to the proposal for YLF contract?

HANNAH JENKINS: Nicole Banks has her hand raised. RASHAD BRISTO: Vice Chair Banks, I see your hand. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

NICOLE BANKS: Good morning. Thank you, chair. So can I make motion? Is it time?

RASHAD BRISTO: Yes, ma'am.

NICOLE BANKS: Okay. So I make a motion that we accept Ms. DeJean's recommendation that they presented to the council today in regards-- thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: We have a motion on the floor in regards to the proposal for YLF.

HANNAH JENKINS: There are no comments in the chat or hands raised.

RASHAD BRISTO: Do we have a second?
HYACINTH MCKEE: I'm sorry. I'll second that.
I'll second it.

RASHAD BRISTO: All right. It's been moved and seconded. It's been moved by Vice Chair Banks and been seconded by Dr. McKee in regards to accepting the

proposal for the YLF contractor. Are there any questions? Are there any objections? Do we have abstentions?

KIM BASILE: I abstain because Bayou Land Families Helping Families submitted a letter of recommendation and I sit on their board.

RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. Basile will be abstaining for conflict of interest. All in favor of the motion by saying aye.

{Collective aye}

Any opposition? Motion passed. Thank you so much. Also, I would like to say, Ms. DeJean, thank you so much for your solid efforts that you put forth in making sure that this YLF comes to pass. I do know also as the chair that you've given a lot of countless time to try to make sure this is something Louisiana has an opportunity to utilize. And just echoing what Dr. McKee said and Ms. Hano said, more than confident that with the issues that have been brought forth today and the concerns moving forward that those will be addressed because I do know you the one who will dot our Is and cross our Ts. And I thank you for it. Also, I appreciate the level of maturity that you've exemplified as a leader in our community and the fact that you're so vigilant and to make sure that we have appropriate programs for our young adults transitioning into adulthood and to another level of maturity so that they can be advocates and at some point exceed us on this DD council and the chair. So thank you so much.

LILLIAN DEJEAN: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I appreciate the opportunity, especially as I transition into adulthood to be able to empower youth like me.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, again. Now compliment to committee members, we're going to read the legislative agenda item. You should have been able to view the documents on the link on the proposed agenda, the first document for the 2023 legislative kickoff advocacy agenda. A recommendation. Ms. Deaville, can you bring that document up. Is everyone able to see the agenda, the legislative kickoff advocacy agenda recommendations?

AMY DEAVILLE: Maybe just for some background info. These recommendations are generated by the LaCAN

leaders who hold community input meetings in their regions and allow the public input into their recommendations for our legislative advocacy agenda. Those recommendations are then combined and gone over with all of LaCAN. I believe we had over 130 recommendations that we sifted through, we had conversations about. LaCAN leaders voted and ranked. And these three that are displayed most clearly are the three that rose to the top of their recommendations for inclusion in our legislative advocacy agenda.

So the first one is for funding for incontinent supplies for adults to be covered by Medicaid. We think by a waiver amendment would probably be the easiest way for that to happen. This particular issue is one that the Arc is also pursuing and so we would be able to collaborate with them. And they have been working on getting some numbers together on a fiscal note. We don't have that yet. We have asked the department for some information, but it is tricky for them to gather because adult briefs and diapers are not currently covered so they don't really have much to base numbers off of. And then we're also kind of asking for some additional items like wipes and pads. So that's that first item.

The second item is legislative guidelines and protocols for school districts to follow as it relates to ABA being provided in schools offering ABA intervention in classroom. There is currently a bill, and I don't know the number, but Brenton might, that allows ABA to be provided in schools. This issue is really about ABA therapists being able to go directly into classrooms.

And then the third item is continuation of the additional 500,000 in state general funds for the Families Helping Families. And it says if not included in the council budget, and I can confirm it has been taken out. LDH gently commanded that I remove it from my budget request again this year. Those are the top three. Brenton, if you have any additional information you need to give.

BRENTON ANDRUS: No. I mean, those are the ones that are their recommendations. You had mentioned the act for ABA is act 696 if anyone was interested.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you for that. Before we go any further, considering that we do have new council members that are present and also, we have a public who may be tuning in, sometimes there may be questions, the legislative agenda item it's not saying that all of these are dismissive. It's just the fact of the matter is we just try to address those that we feel that would be the most beneficial in systemic change. So we know there are some items that are passionate to everybody. But just want to let you know that it's not dismissive, again. We just looked at the core things that are going to probably be beneficial to systemic change. And also, it's a great benefit to know that we also have other advocacy agencies that are advocating for the same thing because those collaborations are much louder when it comes down to talking to our legislators to try to make sure we can get these agendas become reality for our population. So thank you for that. But I wanted to preference that just in case there was someone wondering how come we're just discussing three as opposed to all of those.

BRENTON ANDRUS: Rashad, if I may. One thing just for consideration is this upcoming session is a fiscal only session. So they're typically going to address matters of funding. So funding, taxes, things of that nature. Each legislator has, I think it's five bills max that they can bring that are not fiscal related. So anything that you do that is not fiscal related you have to understand that you're vying for a spot on a legislator's agenda as well for them to bring forth some sort of legislation on your behalf. Whether you're trying to modify or amend a piece of legislation or create a new piece of legislation. So that's something to consider whenever you're looking at these recommendations.

Also, in the packet you were given all of the recommendations. Like Amy said, there were over 130 received. Once we started doing duplicates it's about 100 that you receive. So you actually have all the information. The three up there is strictly recommendations that you ultimately can decide what you want to move forward. But, you know, I just wanted to also share that information about legislative session

so you will know that it's a little bit different this year. It is a shorter session. And so they're really only focusing on fiscal matters. You have very limited opportunity for other things.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you for clarification. Are there any questions from committee members?

HANNAH JENKINS: Jill has her hand raised.

RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. Hano, you're recognized. You have the floor.

JILL HANO: For five years I have been meaning to ask y'all what does, like I know, like this is obviously priority one, two, three, four, five, but then what is like I'm assuming these up and down numbers?

RASHAD BRISTO: I'm sorry. You're asking about the numbers in the column under priority and how they were ranked, is that what you're asking?

JILL HANO: Yeah. I don't know the difference between vertical and horizontal. Dyslexia, thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: No problem. I will have staff answer that question for you. If you don't mind enlightening Ms. Hano.

JILL HANO: But like one, four, zero, the other numbers mean.

BRENTON ANDRUS: Yeah. Jill, if you look below that chart it gives you a breakdown of how the information was developed. So the priority one to five is essentially what the leaders and FHF directors are looking at for each issue.

JILL HANO: Okav.

BRENTON ANDRUS: So whenever we get all these issues in, they determine if they think one, it's a statewide issue and two, is it something that can be legislatively fixed.

JILL HANO: Right.

BRENTON ANDRUS: Those particular issues they look at a priority. So priority one would be the highest priority. This is something we really need to address now. Down to priority five which means it's a very low priority that's probably something that we're not looking at. And so the way that we came up with this is pretty much any of the priority ones and twos where we had about five or more that said it was a priority,

those are the ones that they looked at to consider as possible legislative agenda items.

And then from there they can go and try to make a case as to why other items that maybe didn't rank as high should be considered in their recommendation. that's what those priorities are. Basically, we just wanted to make sure you had all the information, so you see how they ranked for the priority. And whenever you go, I think below the process there is also a percentage. You can see the percentage of how it actually was broken down as far as the votes for each particular issue. And then after that are all the issues that we received where you can see if they considered it a statewide issue, legislative fix and how they ranked all of the different priority items. So pretty much everything that we included in there is to help you kind of make a decision of what you think might be the best priorities for the council to tackle.

JILL HANO: So then like cause the open meetings laws got four where the hygiene got ones. So does that mean more people prioritized open meetings law over funding for incontinent products?

BRENTON ANDRUS: Not necessarily. So we looked at--

JILL HANO: Okay.

BRENTON ANDRUS: How priority one and two ranked. So we didn't necessarily look at do you have a higher priority one or higher priority two. We took the total of each so they could actually start discussions. everything that you see in that first chart, like the ones that are underneath the gray highlighted areas, those are the ones out of all hundred plus issues were their highest priority issues. And then they started debating within those issues what should they actually recommend to the council. If I recall, and I could be wrong, the open meetings law part of that discussion was also this is a fiscal only session, so we really looked to really tackle something that wasn't necessarily fiscally related. I mean, there were other concerns. There's also some resolutions that were done this past session. You know, we also get feedback that ADA should trump state law anyway. So there's also that battle of why open meetings laws, depending on the department, may not be as accommodating. So there were a lot of factors that go into each particular issue that they discussed.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you for that, Mr. Andrus. Dr. McKee, I see your hand. you're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Thank you so much, Mr. Chair, for being recognized. And thank you, Brenton, for answering to that point because I was going to ask about open meetings law. I just don't understand why that would not be a priority regardless if there's funding tied to it or not. And I know that in the past we usually would get three, but we can also have a conversation about adding one or two more. You know, we're talking about diversity, equity and inclusion and I'm very concerned that is not something that even though there's no funding tied to it, we should be advocating for a change in open meetings law so everyone should have access to being a part of this conversation and be a part of what we're doing. my position is that that needs to be there regardless if there's funding tied to it or not. And maybe someone can explain that to me. I understand why it's a four, but I still believe that that needs to be a I mean, I really am not comfortable with not allowing people access to be a part of what we're doing in terms of systemic change. Particularly when we talk about diversity, equity, inclusion like my fellow council member, Jill Hano, mentioned.

The other question I have is that I see a constant mainstay, and I believe that by me making this comment I may not be viewed favorably, but it seems every year we're getting this half a million continuation of funding for FHF. And again, I recognize that, you know, the work that FHF does for the community and what they've done for many years. And I do hold FHF near and dear to me as well. But my concern is that this is a constant mainstay, a request from the DDC and that other issues are not getting the opportunity to get funding. Or other issues are not being ranked as a priority for advocacy for LaDDC. This is a constant mainstay. So I would like for us to possibly get some more information from FHF as to okay, is this going to

be something that's going to be on the advocacy agenda every year for LaDDC and what the plans moving forward so that other issues can be afforded the opportunity to gain the level of advocacy that the LaDDC offers.

To my third point, I would like to get some more clarification, I know about 696, but I would like to get some more— can y'all move the screen back down so I can get to the top three we were talking about. Right. And so I'm wondering to find out exactly specifically what this issue and what LaDDC needs to do in terms of the advocacy. I am aware of there was some changes with 696 in making sure ADA was clearly outlined in there. What is the ask, you know, what are the clear guidelines, what are the asks that is being wanting LaDDC advocacy. Particularly for this ABA. Can someone speak to that, what's the clear ask.

EBONY HAVEN: So Dr. McKee, we had those same concerns. We have been working with people that have been working in the school system and we're just as confused about the ask as well. So we don't know what the clear ask would be for this particular item. Similar to the cameras in the classrooms, this act was more so for the districts to create their own policies. So it's more like there needs to be regional advocacy or like district level advocacy. And I don't know if it would be correct for us to do it statewide. Because ABA is supposed to be individualized in their IEPs. And so if we take a statewide stance, it will create something that's not individualized for each student, if that makes sense.

HYACINTH MCKEE: That makes a lot of sense, Ms. Haven. Because I'm very cautious about giving districts any autonomy to make their own decisions because as we've seen that resulted in inequity. And guess what, I'm on the record saying that. It's true. I think we do need something that's statewide like a standard of practice that all of the districts must follow. So I would see that being an ask of the LaDDC to get behind something that would be statewide for all the districts to follow. But to ask LaDDC to get behind autonomy to allow school districts to have the autonomy to do what they want to do, I'm not for that at all. That's not even a conversation.

But again, to just circle back I do need some clarity about this constant 500,000-dollars every year that's being asked the LaDDC to get behind. I would like to see what FHF's position is about what's going to be happening moving forward. Like is this going to be a constant ask for the LaDDC. Because there are other issues that our communities bring up that I believe deserve attention from LaDDC for advocacy. in terms of the priorities right now if we have to make a decision, I'm not in favor of any of them except maybe the first one. So I'll just come out there and say I need more information on the two about the ABA and I need more information about the 500,000 FHF centers continuation of funding. I need some specifics on that. This is a constant mainstay. Every year it's the same. And why that amount every year. We need to find out. Because I have other issues that we can advocate for. So that's the position. Thank you, Mr. Chair. I know I went over the time. Thank you, again, Ms. Haven.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Dr. McKee. Ms. Polotzola, you have your hand raised. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: Yeah. I just wanted to address a few things. In regards to the open meetings, there is a legislative committee that is meeting actually. They were very interested in the way the DD Council host their meetings to look at potentially looking at that model for the state model. So there may be people watching to see how we operate. And so I think that that potentially, and it seemed like everyone who was on that committee whenever they met for the first time was really positive and wanting to change the open meetings laws to be able to be more open to the public. So I think that even though it's not a fiscal item, I feel that maybe someone may author some legislation around that.

In regards to the 500,000 for Families Helping Families I absolutely always support funding for our Families Helping Families centers, but I think that maybe that could be, that potentially could be done by getting with the commissioner of administration and getting that in the budget now, so it doesn't require

advocacy. Cause once it's in there, I don't feel like we're in a financial state in our state now that that's going to be striped. You know, like if we were in some type of budget crisis maybe that would happen, but I haven't heard that is an issue. So if we can get them to put that money in the state budget now then maybe that wouldn't require a lot of advocacy. You know, no one's going to strip it out, I wouldn't think.

AMY DEAVILLE: It was stripped from my budget request.

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: It was?

AMY DEAVILLE: This year and last year. And last year I did go to the commissioner and ask for it to remain in and it still got stripped.

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: Okay. So maybe we can do some other.

AMY DEAVILLE: I do think that if the FHF, and this is just my opinion, if the FHF additional funds is on our legislative agenda the ask needs to be for recurring funds and not one-year funds. Which was the issue of last year's funds. All that the committees were entertaining were onetime funds. I think we need to ask for recurring and then if we get it, this is not an issue every year.

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: The other thing is is that last year we were successful in one of our advocacy items about the post-secondary inclusive education. moving forward. They met on Monday. Amy is on that And 12 universities and community colleges committee. across the state that currently don't have programs are interested in starting a program. One of the issues is sustainability. So a million dollars doesn't go that And so as they're planning, they need like, you know, two to three years of like sustained whatever that funding is. If it's 50,000, 75,000 and that really can't be done with a million dollars. think if we want to see that success, really success we have to have some advocacy to say put some money in over a larger pot to where we can show two or three years and then show the data of the success with that investment in the type of programs. So that's just another item of funding that I think is important.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Ms. Polotzola. Do we

have any more questions from committee members before I go to the public?

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: I had one more thing that I meant to say in regard to the ABA. I think that the real issue of that is that we put things in legislation that the districts are supposed to put in place and what they do is, many of them, is find every way not to put it in place. In my parish I sat in a meeting last week with people in the school board on pupil appraisal who were dear friends to me, provided services to my son and they acted like they didn't understand how ABA would impact students in their classrooms. And it was like the BCBA was telling them this new miracle that just happened. And I know these people were in trainings with me over a decade ago about it. they still don't have an MOU in place in the parish I live in.

RASHAD BRISTO: I'm dealing with the same thing in the parish I live in.

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: So we need the Department of Education to have authority to hold them accountable for things like this, for cameras in the classrooms, for so many other issues. So I think that's the bigger picture. I don't know if that's something that the DD council wants to tackle, but I think that, in my opinion, is the root of the issue. Cause we have good laws in place around these things. It's just they're not being implemented and not being held accountable to do it.

RASHAD BRISTO: Issues and challenges that we have now. Mr. Andrus, I saw your hand. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

BRENTON ANDRUS: Yeah. It was just Dr. McKee had mentioned something about the open meetings law that jogged my memory of part of the discussion, so I just wanted to tack onto that cause Bambi was mentioning that particular item. But as far as representation of individuals with DD and diversity of public bodies, we did have a lot of conversation around that particular item. One of the barriers we ran into was trying to find or come up with a clear pathway for a legislative fix because these bodies, your public bodies, the makeup of that body is dictated by the bylaws of each

particular body itself and not necessarily in law. we didn't really have a clear picture at that time when we were discussing of how we could move forward with a general legislation that would dictate each particular body within this state of what their makeup would be. I think there would have to be a lot more research done on our part to be able to go in. Because at that point we'd probably have to start looking at each individual public body and start dictating legislatively for each body what they should do if we're going to go against what their bylaws are saying. Like our bylaws, for instance, tell us specifically what we should have and that should be what the public bodies have as well. Now whether their bylaws are any good, that would be debatable, but we don't have all the bylaws. similar to the ABA, we don't have all the ABA policies that these districts have out in place for us to know who's doing well and who's not doing well. But I just wanted to throw that in there. I didn't want to jump in when Dr. McKee was talking about it, but I just wanted to throw that out there.

RASHAD BRISTO: No. Thank you for that. And also, let me direct real quick. We don't want to run over time because we still have Act 378 committee which is going to be at 10:15 and the challenge we run into with the meetings is we're using the same Zoom. So we have to make sure (inaudible). So with that being said, I'm going to move to see if we have any more comments. Dr. McKee, I apologize. I had my back turned. I didn't see your hand. You're recognized by the chair.

HYACINTH MCKEE: That's okay. I'll be real quick. Thank you, Brenton. But that's what you have to do. That's my comment. That's what you have to do. That's what we do. We advocate for change. And so if we have to look at every single bylaw, if we do have to read and see if people are actually utilizing diversity, equity, inclusion practices in their bylaws that that is something we have to do the research to get the state and to advocate for that. That's what you call real systems change. And so thank you for making that comment. That's the work we need to do. We need to do that. Because all of these councils and these boards need to represent the people that we serve. We still

have a lot of work to do. But thank you for making that comment so that's what we need to do. Look at all of them. Check out all the bylaws. Make sure that they're actually doing what we need to be doing for this state. I yield.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Dr. McKee. At this point if we don't have any other committee members with any questions, let's look at the public comment.

AMY DEAVILLE: Charlie Michel.

RASHAD BRISTO: I apologize.

CHARLIE MICHEL: Hi there. I'm Charlie Michel. I am an agent, parent of two children with disabilities. I am currently the executive director of Bayou Land Families Helping Families and I'm a retired educator with 11 years of experience as the special ed director. I bring all that up because I've been juggling for many years trying to hide a lantern of parent when I was working with the school system, hiding it so it didn't come in conflict. Trying to hide the lantern of being special ed director when I'm working as the executive director of Bayou Land because if that doesn't come in conflict. And I realize after I was looking at the second item here all lanterns need to be shining brightly.

So what I'm going to offer is some information from all of those experiences. I didn't even think about that this is a legislative session that's dealing with finances which is going to make that second item much more difficult to get into a very crowded field. But the other thing is when you look at all of the issues that school districts are facing, I have looked at the law that mandates that every school system write a policy to deal with ABA in the classroom. I have, as executive director, I've looked at some of those policies in our region because we get so many complaints consistently. Every policy is different and most of them are checking the box that they've complied, but they do not serve the intent of that law. So what I would suggest, I would suggest that maybe we want to wait until we have a better chance of getting it on, but if we pursue this now or in the future I do believe that it needs to be what Bambi said and what Hyacinth said, we don't want to give the districts the

leeway to make a rule, the guidelines that they see fit are appropriate. The state department of ed should be charged with creating regulations and guidelines for that and charged with receiving complaints and with monitoring the implementation of that law. And it needs to be done in such a way that individuality can still be worked into the plan for the child.

Now I'm going to say I don't know that ABA would ever be included in an IEP in most school districts because ABA is a very specific process to modify behaviors. It's very effective, but it's very specific. In IEPs they might say something about behavior intervention, and they would talk about what the goals are, what are the objectives, how will they achieve it. But once that is discussed in the IEP meeting then it's up to the school district to decide how they are going to meet those goals and objectives.

Many school districts have, in Lafourche we had a wealth, almost an embarrassment of wealth with psychologists and social workers that were trained in strategies for behavior management. A lot of those strategies are included in ABA, but they're not trained in ABA so they couldn't be considered ABA interventions. Some school districts don't have that luxury. So the policy that's put at the state level can be and should be individualized that way it actually supports the school districts who don't have the resources. Because they can pull people in to do ABA for students that need it.

When you look at some of the policies, and again, I have not looked around the state, just in our region, you've got a disparity. You've got ABA people that are allowed in there hours at a time in the classroom. You've got some districts that allow the kids to be pulled out. Well, that's not really good academically because when you learn in isolation behavior when you get put back into the original place it's not always generalized.

And you've got some districts that will allow them in there 15 minutes. ABA doesn't work like that. No behavioral intervention works like that. So I would maintain that perhaps if we want to address this, this year or next, that we actually look at what we're

trying to do, and we get the state department of ed on board because I think they'll be resistant. And that's not a negative statement. That's a statement because I don't know that they have the manpower or the expertise to be able to do that. So I think maybe we could do a collaborative thing with state department of ed whose representative I believe is on the full council. So we can do something like that.

But I don't think we have enough information other than that it's not being done well. And I think we're going to end up with yet another camera in the classroom thing where we have a policy, we have a law that says a policy must be done and they've done it. It's not doing what it's supposed to do. So just like Hyacinth was talking about the continuation of FHF funds, is this something we're going to be doing all year. It's the dog chasing the tail. We need to catch our tail and figure out what we're going to do with it. That's my opinion.

And I'll say that about the ABA on the continuation of the 500,000-dollars. I agree with everything everybody said. And as far as one of the things we have such high expenses that have never been addressed in any of the contracts that we've done but it cost more and more. We are planning on getting a recap of the things that we've done with the moneys because they've been so incredibly helpful. And I'm just going to speak for my center, but in our center, we went from barely being able to make the deliverables because we live in a very rural area to we more than doubled the number of parents and professionals that we've been able to deliver trainings to. And I will say that is directly attributable to that 500,000-dollars. I didn't hire anybody, but we're doing more 504 trainings and we're doing it statewide. All of us are doing it statewide. So there is definitely a benefit analysis that we can do with this. But also it helps us to increase our salaries for the employees. And if we lose funding from any agency, whether it's this one or any other agency, in my instance I'll have to cut hours. I won't cut pay, but I'll have to cut hours or personnel. And there are lots of things we're doing in our community. We're

doing more outreach. We're just doing more. I understand the concern and I know it's annoying to see that on there every year. But we are trying, hopefully, that it will get to be permanent. So I thought your suggestion and yours was really, really good. So that's all I've got. I'll answer any questions about the ABA thing. You know what my answer about the 500,000's going to be. Yes, please. But if there's anything about ABA that I can offer you some assistance on as far as understanding why it's going to be a problem in the classroom.

And the other thing I want to bring up, I'm sorry, on ABA. I'll be done in just a minute. The other thing about ABA if we will recall back in the day when this first one was passed there was no resistance from the superintendents' association, the school boards' association, very little because that was then passed through the health and welfare committee, not the education committee. So there were no red flags going up because ABA is truly a medical model. So if we're going to pursue this now or in the future, we need to consider doing the same thing. But we also need to be prepared for pushback from teachers' organizations, from superintendents' association, school board associations. And it's not that they don't want kids to get what they need in the classroom. Teachers are worried that if you bring extra adults into the classroom or if you take the child out of the classroom their livelihood depends on the evaluation. livelihood depends on students getting the instruction and demonstrating mastery at that. And if anything disrupts that even for a good reason it puts the teacher's career in jeopardy. So that's why you get some pushback from teacher organizations. But it will be brutal pushback so just keep that in mind because I think we need time to plan for that. That's it.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you for the insight. Thank you very much. Okay. With that being said, let's look at we have public comments in regards to the discussion at hand with the legislative agenda.

HANNAH JENKINS: Would you like me to go through and read them?

RASHAD BRISTO: Yes, please.

HANNAH JENKINS: Okay. For Ms. Corhonda Corley, she says what are the proposed outlines regarding Act 696 and 117 regarding ABA. She continues by saying doesn't Act 378 cover the hygiene supplies and why is FHF asking for this amount. Do you want me to continue?

RASHAD BRISTO: Go back up to Ms. Corley's comments. I think we answered the majority of them. I know Dr. Michel just answered that about the Families Helping Families. I think he put that in context. I think he answered that in context by ABA. (Inaudible). Did we discuss that?

EBONY HAVEN: That's the ABA.

RASHAD BRISTO: And Act 378, does that cover the hygiene supplies?

EBONY HAVEN: So the individual and family supports and services you can get hygiene supplies through that. However, what their proposing is for it to be covered under the waiver just like the dental services that got past last year that we advocated for. So for those diapers and all of those supplies to just be covered under the waiver. So that's what the proposal.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you for the clarity. You can go through the next comments, please.

HANNAH JENKINS: Okay. I don't want to say your name wrong. Yiesha. Ms. McFarland, we'll go with that. In reference to direct workers training requirements have they increased especially in home environments. Salary reviewed has the funding increased for these workers. Have any of the above been done for these workers since the cost of living and work expectations have increased. And then she said clarification, ABA are not required to be a part of IEP because this is totally up to the family and their own insurance and personal money funds these services.

RASHAD BRISTO: I know there hasn't been an increase especially with the cost of inflation going up for the most part. So that's something that would have to be looked at.

BAMBI POLOTZOLA: Just a clarification. Our DSW rates have increased substantially over the past six years. I mean, the rates that are going to providers

and then the base rates that have to be paid. I mean, not in this year, depending on when you're talking about. But in six years it's gone up almost fifty percent, the reimbursement, which is a huge amount of increase in the rates. Although I advocate for them to be paid more, but it has increased.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thanks for that clarity. In today's economy by the time you do get an increase inflation offset you where you right back where you were if you're not sliding 2-dollars behind. Please proceed, Hannah.

HANNAH JENKINS: Okay. Ms. Melinda Elliot says the problem with ABA is in several school systems they do have policy. The policy is to only allow the BCBA access to the child in a room by themselves for 30 minutes once a week. My understanding this was not the legislative intent. ABA and mental health services work better across environments so what is done at home is done at school is done in the community. Thirty minutes once a week in a room by themselves is almost nothing. A minimum policy by LDOE would be hugely helpful.

RASHAD BRISTO: Which is something Dr. Michel just addressed. Okay. Ms. Hannah, please proceed.

HANNAH JENKINS: Okay. From Ashley McReynolds, she says as nonprofits I think that FHF should take the lead on their additional funding and have LaCAN support their effort.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you for that.

HANNAH JENKINS: And Cynthia Posey says I represent the Louisiana Federation of Teachers and I'm happy to work with Louisiana Developmental Disabilities Council on the ABA issue. And then she gave her cell phone number in the chat.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you, Ms. Posey. Does that conclude all of our comments, Ms. Jenkins?

HANNAH JENKINS: Yes, sir.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you for that. Not seeing any hands raised from committee members and addressing our public comment. In regard to the legislative advocacy recommendation, what do I hear from the committee? Dr. McKee, I see your hand. You're recognized. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: I'm prepared for a motion.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Motion for the LaDDC to provide advocacy surrounding issue number one, funding for hygiene, incontinent products for adults to be covered by Medicaid.

RASHAD BRISTO: Just for the sake of understanding, is this complete?

HYACINTH MCKEE: I'm going to do it one by one because these other ones I'm still struggling with. Can we address the first one?

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you for that. I just wanted to make sure we're following.

HYACINTH MCKEE: That's okay. Yeah, I know. It's okay.

RASHAD BRISTO: Moving forward. Okay. So we have a motion on the floor in regards to issue number one, funding for hygiene. Dr. McKee moves to provide advocacy around issue number one. Do we have a second? KIM BASILE: Kim Basile will second.

RASHAD BRISTO: It's been seconded by Ms. Kim Basile. Do we have any questions? Ready to move forward with a vote. Do we have any objections? Do we have anyone that's going to abstain? All in favor?

{Collective aye}

It's unanimous. Motion passed. Thank you so much. Now in regards to the legislative agenda next item I'm willing to entertain a motion or discussion. Ms. Hano, I see your hand raised.

JILL HANO: I'm very sorry, Rashad. And if you want me to watch this on YouTube later, I get it. But I was dealing with something else, and I missed the whole ABA conversation. Can I have like literally one or two sentences to brief me, or should I just hit the YouTube button?

RASHAD BRISTO: No. Just standby because this is going to be important because we're going to move forward with the council meeting tomorrow. Just for the sake of clarity, Mr. Andrus, can you give some insight on that real quick for Ms. Hano?

JILL HANO: I'm sorry, y'all. My maintenance people banged on my door because the wind blew my trash out of the bag.

RASHAD BRISTO: It's not a problem. Can someone give a summation? Dr. McKee, I see your hand. You're still recognized. Just one minute. I'm going to recognize you. Can someone please give clarity for Ms. Hano about the legislative issue about ABA within about a two-minute summation.

BRENTON ANDRUS: I mean, I think it's difficult to do because we heard the viewpoints from public members.

JILL HANO: I'll get it later. Like I got YouTube. I'll get the summary. I got the transcript.

RASHAD BRISTO: I tell you what Ms. Hano--JILL HANO: We'll be talking about this for the next year. I'm good.

RASHAD BRISTO: Hold on one minute, Ms. Hano. Let me recognize Dr. McKee. Dr. McKee, you're recognized. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Ready for another motion.

RASHAD BRISTO: Yes, ma'am.

HYACINTH MCKEE: I want to make sure that we motion for the open meetings law. I need to pull it up. though this is not a funding year I still believe that the LaDDC should provide advocacy surrounding and ensuring that people with disabilities have access to open meetings. Be it virtual, in-person. And I don't see the wording on the screen because the priority's like at 175 percent. But I want to be able to read that issue. Can someone shrink, like I can't manipulate. Thank you so much. Yeah, so advocacy around -- okay. Motion to LaDDC to advocate changing open meetings law to increase representation of individuals with IDD and ensure diversity of public Now we could add that second one to it or make it a standalone legislative agenda, but that would be up to the committee or the full council. So that advocacy would be changing the open meetings law to address representation of individuals with IDD to ensure diversity of public bodies and to include virtual meetings as a standard means of public input for the IDD community.

NICOLE BANKS: I second the motion.

HYACINTH MCKEE: So let me restate and say I move to.

NICOLE BANKS: I thought you did that, Dr. McKee.

I'm sorry.

HYACINTH MCKEE: I missed it. And a fairy just popped up and reminded me. Thank you, fairy. Good fairy. So that's what it would be stated as.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay.

HYACINTH MCKEE: And then I have another motion after that. I'm just prepared to make motions on the legislative agenda, so you guys let me know when.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. I'm just waiting to make sure I read it properly into the record. Okay. So we have Dr. McKee moves for the LaDDC to provide-- excuse me. Wrong one. Dr. McKee moves to include change open meetings law and increase representation of individuals with IDD and ensure diversity of public bodies and change open meetings laws to include virtual meetings as a standard of public input for the IDD community. It was moved by Dr. McKee. It was seconded by Vice Chair Banks. Do we have any questions?

KIM BASILE: Is there any way we could change instead of saying virtual say hybrid just to include it's both?

HYACINTH MCKEE: I can amend that. I'm willing to amend that motion. So I move to include change open meetings laws to increase representation of individuals with IDD and ensure diversity of public bodies by changing the open meetings law to include hybrid meetings as a standard means of public input for IDD community in the legislative agenda. I don't have a problem amending that word to hybrid.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay.

KIM BASILE: Thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you so much. So we have an amended motion to change open meetings law to increase representation of individuals with IDD to ensure diversity of public bodies to include the hybrid meetings as a standard of public input in the community as legislative advocacy by Dr. McKee. Do we have a second?

KIM BASILE: I'll second it.

RASHAD BRISTO: Second by Ms. Basile. All in favor?

{Collective aye} Any objections?

HANNAH JENKINS: Jill has her hand raised. RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. Hano.

JILL HANO: My hand raise was an aye because it took so long to unmute. Is that acceptable?

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. No problem. It's unanimous. And also while you're unmuted, Ms. Hano, I 'm going to go ahead and address that about ABA. To sum it up one of the challenges that they're having with ABA is to try to make sure the services can be provided in the schools. But it always boils back down to the school district doing their due diligence making sure that does happen. And sometimes the trick is making sure we have the right language presented so there can be more enforced as opposed to being something on the books. So that's basically a summation what that was about ABA. I was trying to answer your question. I hope that brings clarity. Does it?

JILL HANO: Yes, sir. Thank you. Are there any current laws regarding ABA?

RASHAD BRISTO: Yes.

EBONY HAVEN: Act 696, Jill. I will have to get the year cause I'm not too sure about it. Brenton said he thinks it's 2018. Act 696 from 2018.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Being time conscience moving forward we also, do we have anything else from committee members in regards to any kind of motions? Dr. McKee, I see your hand raised. You're recognized.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Motion for the continuation of additional funding, but to be-- Amy said it and Bambi said it too.

AMY DEAVILLE: Recurring funds.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Recurring funds, thank you. You know, I'll pull back on that. Scratch that from the record.

RASHAD BRISTO: So you're not presenting a motion, Dr. McKee?

HYACINTH MCKEE: I'm not presenting a motion on that issue right now.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Do we have any other comments from the council members? Hybrid or in room.

HANNAH JENKINS: I don't see any hands raised.

RASHAD BRISTO: So my understanding we have two legislative agenda items that we're going to present in

the council meeting tomorrow.

AMY DEAVILLE: Yes.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. The next item up for business— thank you so much for your time on this one. The next item up for business is discussion on training for the full council on DEI practices. Dr. McKee, your hand is raised. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: If I'm being recognized, thank you, Mr. Chair. Certainly I asked for this to be added as an agenda item. It is important that the full council receive training on diversity, equity and inclusion practices. This is something that was brought to the attention, I believe, almost two years ago from the DEI committee as well as other concerns from council members. And although people may believe or feel that they understand fully DEI practices, let me just point out the way that we even engage in dialogue on these calls with each other it's often very shocking and off-putting. And if it was seen from a lens of someone who was trained in DEI practices, they would say to us we need training. Our verbal language, our nonverbal language, the way we address each other in meetings, the way we address people by not acknowledging the way they wish to be addressed just speaks volumes of how we need full training on DEI practices.

I will say that two of our staff members did take it upon themselves to attend some DEI training last year and they are commended on their efforts for doing that as they were not required, or it was not asked for them to do so. But at this point I believe that the council needs, the full council needs training on DEI practices. And so my motion is to request that the full council receive training on diversity, equity, inclusion practices and that also be a requirement for membership on the council. We are given, we are in times now where we need to be culturally informed, culturally humbled when we are engaging in dialogue with each other. That is the motion. And maybe I should put by a deadline. Because what I've learned is that when we motion things, just it was stated earlier, often times we motion things, and they just sit for

years and years. So let me make a deadline that the full council be trained by April of 2023.

AMY DEAVILLE: Dr. McKee, can you review the motion on the screen and make sure that it is worded correctly.

HYACINTH MCKEE: So let's see. Dr. McKee motions that the full LaDDC receives training on DEI practices by April of 2023 and that it become mandatory training for new members of the council. Looks fine to me.

AMY DEAVILLE: If I can just include one note. One issue that we had with making things mandatory, especially as it relates to training for council members, is because everyone is governor appointed. We can call something mandatory, but there is no consequence to backup if someone does not attend, we can't remove someone. And our bylaws currently don't allow any structure for that type of removal. So I just wanted to make that note clear so that people understood we can call it mandatory, but it won't have a lot of teeth behind it.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Thank you so much, Amy. Thank you so much, Amy. And once we work on this motion then I'll propose another one to address what you just said. Thank you so much.

RASHAD BRISTO: I'm going to make this comment real quick, but I would hope just because an individual does sit on this council they would want to do their due diligence to become just as well rounded in this diversity, with this to make sure that even if it's not mandatory, there would be enough interest to want to be a part of this not only for the council and the public that we live in it would be very helpful to have. With that being said, I did see a hand. Vice Chair Banks, hold that just for a minute because we do have a motion on the floor now. And the motion that the full council receive training on DEI practices by April of 2023 and that it become mandatory training for new council members. Do we have a second?

NICOLE BANKS: I second it.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. It's been moved by Dr. McKee. It's been seconded by Vice Chair Nicole Banks. Any objections? All in favor by saying aye.

{Collective aye}

Okay. It's unanimous. Motion passed. Thank you. Now Vice Chair Banks, I saw your hand. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

NICOLE BANKS: Okay. Thank you. I just want to go back to the agenda because on the agenda it states that we were supposed to discuss the legislative advocacy recommendation submitted by the public and we didn't really address that.

RASHAD BRISTO: We missed that?

NICOLE BANKS: Yeah. We did. We kind of missed that. We went into discussion of the training of the full council or whatever. I know we discussed the legislative kickoff recommendations, but then there's another one, the legislative advocacy recommendations submitted by the public.

EBONY HAVEN: So we did discuss it, Nicole. If I remember Brenton kind of went over like how the LaCAN leaders collected the input. So that came from the public. That's just a link to the agenda so that everyone has access to all the issues that were submitted by the LaCAN leaders.

NICOLE BANKS: Okay.

EBONY HAVEN: So he kind of went over how we went through the process for the kickoff with the LaCAN leaders and the FHF directors. So do you have any other questions about it?

NICOLE BANKS: No. No.

EBONY HAVEN: It's just there so everybody has access to every issue that was submitted by the membership meetings that the LaCAN leaders held in their regions.

NICOLE BANKS: Okay. Okay. So it just ties into the other report that we read. Yeah, even going over it some of the issues and what's prioritized and what wasn't prioritized. That's all I had. Thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you. Dr. McKee.

HYACINTH MCKEE: My hand's up for motions. I'm in motion mode.

RASHAD BRISTO: All right. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: I move that our bylaws be reviewed to include that we have language that is inclusive of diversity, equity and inclusion practices.

Specifically as it relates to requirements for members

to hold seats on the council.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. We have motion on the floor by Dr. McKee for the bylaws to be reviewed to review the language.

AMY DEAVILLE: Let me share it because, again, I need to make sure that--.

RASHAD BRISTO: Yeah. I want to make sure I recite that correctly. We have a motion on the floor by Dr. McKee that the bylaws be reviewed to include that we have language that is inclusive of diversity, equity and inclusion practices. Specifically as it relates to members that hold seats on the council. Do I have a second?

NICOLE BANKS: I second that.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. It's been seconded by Vice Chair Nicole Banks. All in favor?

NICOLE LEARSON: I'm sorry to interrupt. Open meetings law requires that now if you don't need discussion from the council that's fine, but it requires that you have open comments before any vote.

HYACINTH MCKEE: Yes. Thank you.

RASHAD BRISTO: Thank you for the clarification, Ms. Learson. Do we have any public comments?

HANNAH JENKINS: Ms. Corhonda Corley has her hand raised.

RASHAD BRISTO: Ms. Corley, you're recognized by the chair. You have floor.

CORHONDA CORLEY: Great morning, council chair and I am in approval, strong approval executive committee. of these two motions. I hope that the next motion be that y'all make sure that diversity, equity and inclusion is included in the training for all those that receive contracts from the DD Council as well. Because that is something that is being pushed in all of the state entities and considering that our DD council staff work for LDH and not necessarily our council I strongly, strongly encourage it. I encourage that diversity, equity and inclusion always be at the forefront. Always. That is the reason why we are in the federal trouble that we are in. And I really hope that we continue to make diversity, equity, inclusion at the forefront of everything that our DD Council do because disability does not care about race, ethnicity,

religious belief, socioeconomic status, rural or urban living, etc. It does not care, and it always needs to be an issue, always. Thank you. And I strongly approve this motion.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Thank you for your support. Do we have any other comment from the public?

HANNAH JENKINS: No other hands raised or comments in the chat.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. Dr. McKee, I see your hand. You're recognized by the chair. You have the floor.

HYACINTH MCKEE: That was an accident. I'll pull it down.

RASHAD BRISTO: Not a problem. So we have the motion. I'll reread the motion for the record and for clarification. The motion is by Dr. McKee that the bylaws be reviewed to include that we have language that's inclusive of diversity, equity and inclusion practices specifically as it relates for members who hold seats on the council. Seconded by Vice Chair Nicole Banks. All in favor.

{Collective aye}

Was that an aye, Ms. Hano?

JILL HANO: Yeah. Sorry.

RASHAD BRISTO: Not a problem. So it's unanimous. Motion passed. Is there any further business to discuss? Ms. Jenkins, do we have any hands raised from the public?

HANNAH JENKINS: No, sir.

RASHAD BRISTO: Okay. I don't see any hands raised from the committee members. If there is no further business, if there's no objection, we'll adjourn the meeting. Thank you so much for your time. I know we ran over, but it's always productive. Want to go ahead and yield the floor that way we can have, we can go ahead and give Act 378 subcommittee time to have their meeting. So thank you again for those that I will see you tomorrow. This meeting is adjourned.